
 
 

ROSTERS UPDATE/COMMISSIONER MEETING 

PHILIP McANENLY, INTERIM GENERAL SECRETARY 

 

Members, 

Earlier today myself and the Interim Deputy GS Ronan Slevin met with Commissioner Harris in 
relation to the Proposed Rosters/Working Time Agreement.  

We were informed that the current Contingency Roster would be extended past the October 30 
deadline by 4 weeks to November 27, 2022. 

This was at the request of the Commissioner to allow him and his senior management team the time 
to consider his options, which he then informed us were confined to the following: 

 1: The return of all Garda personnel to the pre-Covid Roster of ‘6 on 4 off’ or … 
 2: He will proceed to implement the interim Roster proposed at the recent Westmanstown 

process 

At that meeting, the Commissioner was requested to consider the option of returning to the 
Westmanstown forum for further negotiations. He indicated that he would review this request but 
made no further commitment. 

Following that meeting, this matter was discussed at a meeting of the Central Executive Committee 
where it was decided to write to the Garda Commissioner to present an alternative solution that was 
discussed and proposed by the CEC. It was also agreed that we contact the Minister for Justice 
requesting an urgent meeting. 

With this in mind, it was also agreed to postpone the Special Delegates’ Conference (SDC) planned 
for October 25 until a later date in November, date to be confirmed. The CEC also plan to meet again 
next Wednesday. 

We will continue to update all members as soon as possible with any developments. 

Regards, 

Philip McAnenly 
Interim General Secretary 


